From: ajsomaduroff@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Austin Somaduroff

<ajsomaduroff@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 3:06 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Mr. Austin Somaduroff Soldotna, AK 99669-7968

**From:** cyerkes51@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Caren Yerkes < cyerkes51

@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:Tuesday, April 29, 2025 3:00 PMTo:Senate Labor and CommerceSubject:Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Ms Caren Yerkes Juneau, AK 99801-8332

From: nash.carrie@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Carrie Nash

<nash.carrie@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 3:58 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Ms. Carrie Nash Fairbanks, AK 99709-6640

From: gmwoods@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of George Woods

<gmwoods@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 3:02 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Dr. George Woods Anchorage, AK 99515-3752

**From:** jenninewilliamson@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jennine Williamson

<jenninewilliamson@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:Tuesday, April 29, 2025 7:34 PMTo:Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Ms. Jennine Williamson Fairbanks, AK 99709-2018

From: jeremiahavessuk@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jeremiah Avessuk

<jeremiahavessuk@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:Tuesday, April 29, 2025 2:42 PMTo:Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Mr. Jeremiah Avessuk Anchorage, AK 99502-4345

From: johncyerkes@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John Yerkes

<johncyerkes@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 5:46 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Mr. John Yerkes Juneau, AK 99801-8332

**From:** dogoodx100@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Karen Jones <dogoodx100

@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 2:44 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Mrs. Karen Jones Columbus, OH 43209-3117

From: maureen.knutsen@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Maureen Knutsen

<maureen.knutsen@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 29, 2025 6:25 PM **To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Ms. Maureen Knutsen Naknek, AK 99633-0669

From: ninepence@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Neville Bruce

<ninepence@everyactioncustom.com>

**Sent:** Wednesday, April 30, 2025 12:02 AM

**To:** Senate Labor and Commerce

**Subject:** Support parole reform

Dear Senate Labor and Commerce Committee,

I write to share my support for legislative reform to the Alaska Board of Parole in SB 62. The Board has a critical role in assessing if eligible Alaskans are fit for parole, an alternative to incarceration for people who are ready to safely reintegrate into their communities. The result of parole is lower costs to taxpayers, lower recidivism rates, healthier families, and safer communities. Last year, over 400 Alaskans successfully and safely completed serving their sentences while on parole in 2024, preventing valuable taxpayers' dollars from being used toward their incarceration.

I support SB 62 because it would reform the Board of Parole to include members with backgrounds that can more accurately assess if someone is fit for parole. I support accountability and transparency measures that ensure the Board is operating fairly and giving Alaskans who are eligible for parole a fair shake.

Sincerely, Mr. Neville Bruce Anchorage, AK 99501-4350